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6. Conclusion

Study of the important connections between the oil and finan-
cial markets has generated a substantial body of work. Improved
understanding of these relationships has potentially significant
implications for better understanding of the real and financial

economy. Much of the literature has noted that the key connec-
tions between oil and financial markets and the real economy have
been changing over time. A substantial literature on the oil price-
stock return relationship notes structural shifts, time varying
volatility, and nonlinearity over time. We believe that it is crucial
in assessing the effect of an oil price shock that the source of the
shock be identified and that the sources of time variation are inves-
tigated for both the coefficients and the variance covariance matrix
of the innovations.

This paper examines the effects of oil price shocks on stock mar-
ket real return using a mixture innovation time-varying parameter
VAR model. We investigate the impact of oil price shocks on the U.
S. stock market. It is found that oil price shocks contain informa-
tion for forecasting real stock return. It is found that coefficients
and the nature of shocks have changed over time. In the real stock
return equation, the posterior coefficients of global real economic
activity and of oil price driven by oil-market specific demand are
smaller in the last part of the sample. This contrasts with the stan-
dard deviation of residuals in the global real economic activity and
oil-market specific demand equations. The standard deviation of
residuals in the global real economic activity equation reached a
forty year peak during the GFC and remained high since. The stan-
dard deviation of residuals in the oil-market specific demand equa-
tion have been rising since the mid-1980s with peak value during
the GFC. The standard deviation of residuals in the global oil pro-
duction equation are smaller since the mid-1990s than before.
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